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Three Fire Department officials 
- John Swanson, John Cobb 
and Andy Hudson - have 

contributed a total of almost 65 
years of service to the Lynwood 
community.

            	 Swanson is the Fire Department 
chief.  Cobb is assistant chief, and 
Hudson is a captain.   Swanson 
will mark his 25th year with the 
Department in the spring.  Cobb 
has reached his 25th anniversary.  
Hudson is a 15-year veteran.            	
	 “The Village appreciates their 
dedication to duty and all of their 
hard work,” said Michael Mears, 
police chief who also is Lynwood 
public safety director. “These 
three fire officials deserve the 

community’s praise and thanks for 
their efforts to protect and save 
lives and property,” Mears said.

            	 For the past year, Swanson has 
served as the paid-on-call chief, 
responsible for the day-to-day 
operations of the Fire Department.  	
	 “We have a great group of fire 
fighters,” Swanson said. “We work 
as a team.”

Pictured Right: Fire Chief John 
Swanson (center) displays the 
award he received from the Village 
for his service with the Lynwood 
Fire Department.  With Swanson 
are Mayor Eugene Williams (right) 
and Public Safety Director Michael 
Mears. 

Work on a new Lynwood 
Comprehensive Plan 
is in its final stages.  

Houseal Lavigne Associates of 
Chicago, a firm that specializes 
in community planning and 
economic development, is 
assisting the Village with the 
process of creating a plan for the 
future.
     Representatives of Houseal 
Lavigne will present a plan draft 
in early 2014 to the Village’s 
Comprehensive Plan Steering 
Committee for input and then to 
the Village Board.   
     Public review of the plan 
project is available via the 
Lynwood website at www.
lynwoodil.us, accessing the link 
Comprehensive Plan Study for 

detailed information.  This link 
allows viewing of the completed 
Existing Conditions Report as 
well as Community Workshop and 
Steering Committee Workshop 
summaries.
     The website link provides 
citizens the opportunity to give 
their views about the new plan.   
     The Comprehensive Plan will 
serve as the Village’s official 
guide for land use, physical 
improvements, local services and 
development. A new plan will 
provide a foundation for decision-
making based on community 
consensus, community vision, 
existing conditions and future 
potentials.
    The current plan dates back to 
the 1970s.

The Lynwood Holiday Toy 
Drive has been an annual 
Village Community Relations 

Committee program since 
2010. Donations from Lynwood 
businesses help support the toy 
program, this year organized by 
Village Trustees Lee Hurston and 
McKinley Dillingham and Village 
Clerk Karen Wingfield-Bond.  
The toys are distributed in time 
for Christmas. Last year two 
lucky children received bicycles. 
In this 2012 photo, Wingfield-
Bond (right) presents Deylana 
Pierce with a bicycle while her 
mother joins the photo event. 
Village officials anticipate another 
successful Holiday Toy Drive  
this Christmas season.
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Mayor Eugene Williams was 
elected a vice president of 
the Illinois Municipal League 

(IML) at the organization’s annual 
conference in October. 
     Mayor Williams will play a 
leadership role as a member of the 
governing board of the IML, which is a 
not-for-profit, nonpolitical association of 
1,124 municipalities in Illinois.

The Illinois Municipal League’s 
mission is to articulate, defend, 
maintain and promote the interests and 
concerns of Illinois communities.  More 
than 1,500 mayors and other municipal 
officials attended the conference, the 
IML’s 100th annual gathering.

I am honored to have the 
opportunity to be a voice for our 
community on a statewide level,” 
Mayor Williams said.  Williams has 
served as Lynwood mayor for the past 
eight years.   
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Message from Mayor Williams

As the year 2013 comes to a 
close, I am pleased to report 
that in my interaction with the 

community I have received many 
positive comments and observations 
about the “State of Lynwood.”  I 
believe this encouraging citizen 
response reflects the fact that 
Village officials and employees 
worked hard during the past 
12 months to provide Lynwood 
residents with the local services 

they require and deserve. 
     Our Village team – from Village 
Board members to the employees 
in our various departments – is 
committed to making every 
conceivable effort to continue the 
quality of life our citizens expect.  
A few examples are described 
in this newsletter, such as Police 
Department patrols, Fire Department 
prevention programs, Public Works 
Department services and brightening 

the holiday season for children.
    I look forward in 2014 to the 
completion of a new Lynwood 
Comprehensive Plan.  Work on 
this major Village plan, which will 
serve as a guide to community 
development and growth, is in its 
final stages.  The Village Board 
expects to announce details of the 
new Comprehensive Plan in the very 
near future.
     As always, I welcome 

suggestions from the community 
about how we can continue to 
improve Lynwood.   Residents may 
contact me at the Village Hall at 708-
758-6101.
     On behalf of the members of the 
Board of Trustees, I wish a Merry 
Christmas and a happy, healthy and 
prosperous 2014 for all.

Mayor Williams Elected 
Officer of Illinois 
Municipal League

Positive Outlook for State of Lynwood

20630 Torrence Avenue
Lynwood, IL 60411
(708) 757-7305

Lynwood wine & SpiritS

Village of 
Lynwood

21460 Lincoln Highway
Lynwood, Illinois 60411

Mayor
Eugene Williams

Clerk
Karen Wingfield-Bond

Trustees

Directory
Mayor’s Office . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               758-6101
Village Clerk . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 758-6101
Police Dept. Non emergency . . . .758-6100
Fire Dept. Non emergency  . . . . .     758-6102
Building Department . . . . . . . . . .          758-6380
Public Works  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                758-8434
Emergency . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      9-1-1

Village Web site
www.lynwoodil.us

Village Clerk’s Office hours:
9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday
9 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Wednesday

  McKinley Dillingham
Tim Dunlap
Lee Hurston

William Lebeter
Willie Sims 

Rich Stephens

Cook County is now undertaking 
the acquisition of right-of-way for the 
next phase of the project to extend 
Joe Orr Road through Lynwood to 
connect with Main Street in Munster. 
The first phase of the project, con-
struction of a new two-mile Joe Orr 
Road from Stony Island Avenue to 
Torrence Avenue, was completed in 
the fall of 2012.   

Phase two of the Cook County 
roadway project will include 
extending Joe Orr Road from 
Torrence east to Burnham Avenue.  
That roadway section will be just 
over a mile in length.  In addition to 
purchasing of right-of-way, surveying 
and engineering work is now underway. 

The third phase, when completed, 
will extend Joe Orr Road to Munster.

         Joe Orr Road Project in Phase 2

Join the We Care Team!
You are invited to join the Kickert School Bus Family

Bus Service Since 1915

WE CARE!WE CARE!

For Additional Information

Call 708-758-4740
20575 Torrence Ave. • Lynwood, IL

or Stop by

Our Drivers Receive:
Free Training • Paid Holidays • 401K Plan • Great Starting Salary

Senior Citizens • Retirees • Evening College Students
At Home Mothers or Anyone who needs a Great Part Time Job.
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     Police ATV, Bicycle 
Patrol Programs Are  
a Success for Village

Police Department 
Tips for Safe Holidays

The Police Department’s 
summer four-wheel all-terrain 
vehicle (ATV) and bicycle patrol 

programs were well received by 
residents.

            	    “Police officers patrolling on the 
ATVs and bicycles are visible in the 
neighborhoods and therefore more 
accessible to our citizens,” Chief 
Michael Mears said.  “Citizens can 
interact with police officers.  As a 
result of these patrol operations, 
we received good intelligence 

about criminal activity,” Mears 
said.  The patrol programs also 
were successful in traffic law 
enforcement.

            	    During the warm weather 
season, the Police Department can 
deploy two ATV and two bicycle 
patrols.  The ATVs and the bicycles 
are in storage for the winter, but the 
four-wheel vehicles can be used in 
emergency situations. Chief Mears 
said the patrol programs will be in 
operation again in the spring.

T   he Lynwood Police 
Department is reminding 
residents that home burglaries 

and thefts increase during the 
holiday season. “The Police 
Department urges residents to be 
careful and aware during this busy 
time of the year,” Chief Michael 
Mears said.

             	    The Police Department offers the 
following advice:
■ Be extra cautious about locking 
doors and windows when you leave 
home, even for a few minutes.
■  When leaving home for an 
extended time, have a family 
member or neighbor watch your 
house and pick up your newspapers 
and mail.

■ Have a family member or neighbor 
pick up packages you expect to be 
delivered to your front door.
■ Indoor and outdoor lights should 
be on an automatic timer.
■ Leave a radio or television on so 
the house looks and sounds occupied.
■ Large displays of holiday gifts 
should not be visible through the 
windows and doors of your home.
■ Keep all car doors locked and 
windows closed while in or out of 
your car. Set your alarm or use an 
anti-theft device.
■ If you shop at night, park in a 
well-lighted area.
■ Avoid parking next to vans, trucks 
with camper shells, or cars with 
tinted windows.

Worship with us on Sunday
9:30 am and 5:00 pm

www.lynwoodurc.org
Preaching Christ - Serving Christ

Men’s Bible Study:
7 am Saturdays

Women’s Bible Study:
10 am Tuesdays

✔

✔

✔

✔

✔

Affordableautobodyandpaint repairs
All insuranceclaimswelcomed
Freeonlinequotes24/7 (www.ftcollision.com)
Save20%onyourdeductible
Hablamossu Idoma(www.hojalateriapintura.com)

CALL NOW AND START SAVING!!!!!
(708)418-5840

/ftcollision /ftcollision /ftcollision

FINAL TOUCH COLLISION 19850 Burnham, Ave Lynwood IL 60411

www.ftcollision.com

 

www.LansingAutoInc.com

2345 Glenwood-Lansing Road, Lynwood, IL
(708) 895-3032 / Fax (708) 895-0918
24 HOUR Towing (708) 275-8883
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Angela Robinson
April Jerger

Barbette Easley
Betty Williams

Herman and Beverly Holton
Beverly Murry
Brandi Green
Brian Bergthold
Chemaine Carr

Cynthia Holsapple
Eric Littleton
Erica Ventress
Etheal Gore
Felicia Crosby
Gloria Davis

Joy Jennings
Lydia Joshua
Mike Fies
MJ Senegal

Mr. & Mrs. Clifton Goins
Mr. & Mrs. David Lilly

Mr. & Mrs.
Ernest L. Duplessis

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Parham
Mr. & Mrs.

James Payton
Mr. & Mrs. Julius K.

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond

Campbell

Mr. & Mrs. Reginald Kelly
Naomi Nelson
Jaote Wawatu
Dwayne Bell

Jason and LaToi Thomas
Anthony Molsby
Fredrick Hardy

LaShawn Standefer
Erica Ventress

Margaret Fluellen
Vickie Kay Tolbert

Mario Miller
Murriel Taylor
John Harris

Marcus and Linda Tinker

Sallie Andrews
Miram Bates
Foster Boone
Margaret Burks
Phyllis Porter
Rena Whitten

Renee Washington
Rosemarie Kenerson

Jada Curry
Lavern Dial

Jelisa Edwards
Philip and Jeanne France, Sr.

Connie Glasgow
Gail Howard Johnson

Otis and Shaquita Jarrett

Henrietta Johnson
Daniel and Nayesa Land

Thomas and
Kimberly Mercer
Cherilyn Simmons
Shirley Williams
Patricia Dean
Kelly France

Marsha Brooks
Donald Scott
Esther Frierson
Mildred Johnson
Linda Taylor-Whitt
Judy Whalen
Robert Padjen

LaShawnda DeBose
Rena Whitten
Janice Opitz
Kathy Chiaro
Doug Edwards
Tammy Johnson
Gail Hanson
Brandi Green
Brian Bergthold
Jessica Paez
Tammy Quinn

Dr. Craig E. Williams
Jake Gourley

Tracey, Dionna, Brandon
and Ebony Love

Judy Wengren
Mozella Brown
Mary Henry
Jake Gourley
Bob Padjen
Iyana Mason
Kelly Ferguson
Dr. Bessie Smith
Diana Salgado
Carmen Lowery

Dr. Erika Millhouse-Pettis

Thanks to all the businesses, schools and residents who committed to bless those in
need during the Thanksgiving holiday and graciously filled our food pantry for the first
quarter of 2014. As a result of your support we are on target to exceed our goals!
Major contributors to our success were the collective efforts of youth, parents and teachers of Thornton Fractional Schools,
Sunnybrook School District 171 and Sandridge School District 172. “During this season of giving, I would like to give thanks to you
and your parishioners for your generosity in providing more than 60 Thanksgiving baskets to our needy families! We were taken
aback and touched by such a great act of kindness. I look forward to continuing our work together in making a positive difference

in the community for years to come.” said Thornton Fractional School’s Superintendent Dr. Creg E. Williams. Sunnybrook School
District 171 School Superintendent, Dr. Hughes George, also had great words of encouragement. “The families, staff and students

of Sunnybrook School District 171 take pride in their ability to assist their fellow community members in being able to enjoy a festive,
delectable holiday meal. Furthermore, the Sunnybrook community takes pride in the opportunity allotted to them to teach their students the art of

giving during the holiday season.”

If you have yet to catch the vision of giving, it’s not too late. When you provide non-perishable food, donate online (www.living-grace.org) or drop off your
tax-deductible check for $30 or more, you help us achieve our goal of filling our pantry for needy families through March of 2014. Remember we are the only
food pantry serving exclusively to Lynwood residents. Living Grace Church is a 501(c)(3) organization.

Thank you in advance for being such a blessing to help your neighbor!

Thornton Fractional High School
School District 215

J. Siegfried
Insurance Company

Larry Saccove

Sandridge
School District 172

Sunnybrook
School District 171

W.W. Holt
Funeral Home

20100 Lakewood Ave. | Lynwood, IL 60411
708-895-5690 (p) | 708-895-7028 (f) | www.living-grace.org

PAstor PhILIP s. FrAnce, sr., M.A.

JMA ARCHITECTS

Cherilyn Simmons

Tom Smyth

Chicago Heights Lansing

E&C
Trucking

True Love
Center

Barbara Brown
Insurance

Divinity
Chapter 712

R I V E R OAK S

Florestala Gonzalez

Doranita Tyler

Judith Whalen

Dr. Hughes George

2013 Thanksgiving Campaign “Blessed to be a Blessing”
Continuing the Vision of Community Giving
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20100 Lakewood Ave. | Lynwood, IL 60411
708-895-5690 (p) | 708-895-7028 (f) | www.living-grace.org

PAstor PhILIP s. FrAnce, sr., M.A.

Nestled right in the middle of
the community, we are

commissioned by God to provide
all the things you need!

◆ Powerful Word ◆ Uplifting Praise and Worship ◆ Anointed Teachings
◆ New Youth Ministries ◆ Active Men & Women’s Ministries

◆ Weekly Food Pantry for Lynwood Residents

Sunday Service 10:30a - Tuesday Bible Class 12noon
Wednesday Bible Class 7p - Thursday Youth Services 6p

20100LakewoodA

CHARACTER AND SKILLS DEVELOPMENT
2014 Summer enr i chment P rogram

FOR OUR YOUTH
June 24-July 28th, 2014

◆

Our Vision: Engage youth in the creation of life-long, healthy, and
purpose-centered relationships - Teach youth how to effectively

shape character and establish healthy habits -
Serve to make a difference in the lives of others and their communities

Don’t wait! Plan for the summer of 2014 NOW and sign up
your middle or high school student for the 5-week

curriculum today by calling 708-895-5690 and ask for the
Blueprint for Leadership Coordinator or email us at

youthservice@living-grace.org.
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Fleet of Village Trucks Ready  for Snow Plowing

■ Self Storage Units

■ RV, Boat &
Outside Spaces

Lynwood

Storage

21686 E.
Lincoln Hwy.,
Lynwood, IL

Located across
from Alpine Trailer Court

708-758-2266

We offer Military Discounts.

Call for rates
and unit sizes.

The Public Works 
Department began 
preparation of its fleet of 

snow removal vehicles in October 
to be ready for winter weather. 
The Department has five large 
dump trucks outfitted with V-box 
salt spreaders and 11-foot plows. 
It also has two one-ton dump 
trucks complete with plows and 

salting equipment.
	    Public Works trucks push 
snow from the middle of the 
street to the curb line onto 
parkways, and, as a consequence, 
onto residential driveways.  
Please remember it is against 
Village ordinance to shovel or 
blow snow from a driveway or 
sidewalk back onto a street. 

Snow should be shoveled or 
blown onto a parkway.  Dumping 
snow on a street could result in 
a ticket, and it could be plowed 
right back onto a driveway.  

                  	    The Department appreciates 
resident cooperation keeping 
vehicles off streets during snow 
events, allowing plow crews to 
clear the snow.

The Public Works Department 
conducted its annual mailbox survey 
to notify residents of possible 
mailbox problems that needed to be 
addressed prior to winter.  The survey 
is designed to alert residents about 
a mailbox fault that might cause it to 
be damaged or knocked down during 
periods of snow plowing.

The Department requests that 
residents check their mailboxes 
annually to verify that all parts are 
connected securely, that the mailbox 

is not leaning over a curb (which 
is a violation of the Village mailbox 
ordinance), and that it is secured on 
its post in the ground.

The Public Works Department 
is not responsible for mailboxes 
damaged by snow being plowed 
from the streets to parkways. Snow 
and slush thrust from a moving 
plow can strike a mailbox with great 
force, causing loose parts to fall off 
and posts to be knocked over if not 
securely fastened. 

No yard waste or branches will 
be picked up during the winter 
months.  Homewood Disposal will 
begin collecting yard waste again 
in mid-April of 2014. The Lynwood 
Public Works Department will resume 
branch pickup Friday, April 18, 2014.

Yard waste must be in 

biodegradable paper bags and placed 
along the curb at the driveway or 
parkway.  No yard waste will be 
collected if placed in plastic bags.  
Branches must be cut into six- to 
eight-foot lengths piled along the curb 
with stump ends facing the same 
direction. 

Winter Is Tough on Mailboxes;
Keep Them in Good Condition

Yard Waste, Branch Pickup on Hold

Homewood Disposal observes 
six holidays during the year: 
New Year’s Day, Memorial Day, 
the Fourth of July, Labor Day, 
Thanksgiving Day and Christmas 
Day.  If a holiday falls on a 
Saturday, Homewood Disposal 

will observe it on the prior Friday; 
if the holiday falls on a Sunday, 
it is celebrated on the following 
Monday. In a week in which a 
holiday occurs prior to garbage 
pickup day, trash collection will be 
one day later.  

Holiday Trash Collection Service

20644 Torrence Ave., Lynwood (708) 756-0521
1642 S. Halstead, Chicago Heights (708) 754-2669
450 W 194th St., Glenwood (708) 753-0098

Ages: 6 weeks through 12 years old

Glenwood Location
Pre-K Program

Call for Screening Appt.
10am-2pm • (708) 754-2669

Enroll your child today
3, 4, & 5 year olds

State funded for 2.5 hours
Extended Care Available
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For more information about
how First National Bank of
Illinois can help you meet your
goals, please contact
Joseph Levy at 708-474-2272.

Easy Access Line of Credit1
Up to $50,000 to help with cash flow

For loans up to $10,000.00 – requires application only

For loans above $10,000.00 – requires application plus
tax returns of the business and business owners

Easy Access Term Loan1
Up to $50,000 to help with longer term financing

For loans up to $10,000.00 – requires application only

For loans above $10,000.00 – requires application plus
tax returns of the business and business owners

Business Overdraft Protection
Business Checking Account required

No account transfer fees

No application or annual fees

Up to $10,000 protection

EV E RY TH I NG
YOU AND YOUR
BU S I N E S S N E ED !

We can offer…

As your community bank, we can offer you and your
family all of the services and solutions you need to

succeed, but did you know that we can also provide your
business with the financial tools it needs to grow and

prosper. We understand the day-to-day stresses of running
a business. That’s why we’ve developed solutions for every
day issues you face as a business owner. We make banking

easy so you have one less thing to worry about.

19500 Torrence Ave. | Lynwood, IL 60411 | 708-474-2272
www.fnbiweb.com

First National Bank of Illinois is a branch of Old Plank Trail Community
Bank, N.A. 1. Loan approval subject to underwriting guidelines. ©2013 First
National Bank of Illinois

Fleet of Village Trucks Ready  for Snow Plowing

(Pictured above) Public Works employees are 
prepared to handle the season’s snowfalls. 
Standing in front of the Village’s snowplowing 
vehicles are (from left) Sylvester Robinzine, Grant 
Luff,  Ray Wagner, Sam Garcia and  
Tony Ferry.  

(Above right) Public Works Department mechanic Pete Schulz keeps the 
snowplowing vehicles in operating condition. 

The Clean Water Act was passed 
in 1972 by the U.S. Congress to 
control pollutants that were being 
dumped into our nation’s waterways.  
The Clean Water Act gave the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency 
the authority to set standards for 
industry pollution. The act also made 
it unlawful for an individual to pollute 
a waterway. The Clean Water Act’s 
main goal is to restore and maintain 
the chemical, physical and biological 
integrity of the nation’s waters so 
they will support fish, shellfish, 
wildlife and recreation. 

Keep Pollutants Out of Storm Drains
Help keep pollution out of storm 
drains.  Storm drains and roadside 
ditches lead directly to lakes, rivers, 
creeks and streams.  Oil, leaves, 
debris and even dirty water from 
cleaning cars that enter a storm 
drain get into our waterways. We  

all need to be aware of what goes 
into our storm drains.  

Many people believe storm 
drains are connected to sanitary 
sewer systems and that storm water 
is treated at sewage treatment 
plants.  This is not true.  Storm 
water is not treated.  People 
carelessly dump many pollutants 
like motor oil, pesticides and paint 
into storm drains. Nonpoint source 
pollution is ranked as a major 
ecological risk because it poses a 
significant threat to birds, fish and 
other aquatic life that live in or rely 
on waterways.

Please help keep storm drains 
clean and help keep storm drains 
clear of debris, especially during 
storm events. A citizen who sees 
someone dumping into a sewer 
drain should please notify the Public 
Works or Police Departments.

Storm Water and Sewer Drain 
Alert: Beneficial to All of Us
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Two Lynwood family businesses have been 
serving customers for a total of 55 years. 
Busch Plastics, Inc., and Preferred Window 

and Door, Inc., have built a reputation in the 
Chicagoland region and beyond for their quality 
products and services.

Busch Plastics, 21706 Lincoln Highway, was 
established in 1978 by Frank Busch and his wife 
Debbie. Andy Birkett and his wife Sheryl founded 
Preferred Window and Door Company in 1994. 
Today their firm is located at 19716 Burnham 
Avenue, their third place of business in the Village.

Products in Plastic
Busch Plastics operates a full production 

facility to create a wide range of products, from 
single-item decorative pieces to commercial and 
industrial goods. “We can manufacture products 
using many kinds of plastics, such as acrylic, 
polycarbonate, PVC and many more,” said Frank 
Busch, who is company president. “We can cre-

ate a prototype and take it to full production. Our 
plastic stock includes sheets, rods, tubes and 
more in all sizes and thicknesses,” he said.

      “Our firm is a family-run business that 
offers the professionalism of large corporations 
with personal, caring service,” Busch said. The 
Lynwood enterprise received television and 
newspaper coverage for designing and producing 
giant golf ball sculptures that were on display on 
Michigan Avenue in Chicago and on the Medinah 
Country Club course to celebrate the 2012 Ryder 
Cup golf competition played at Medinah. In 2011 
large heart sculptures created by Busch Plastics 
were displayed on Michigan Avenue during Heart 
Awareness Month.

Windows and Doors
“Lynwood has been a fantastic place for us to 

locate our business,” said Andy Birkett, Preferred 
Window and Door president. “The logistics of 
Lynwood allow us to serve all of Chicagoland and 

the Northwest 
Indiana region. We 
are in the heart of 
the action being 
located here,” 
Birkett said.

The company 
has a window and 

door showroom in its recently expanded facility. 
“The work that we do for Lynwood residents has 
been primarily window and door replacements and 
garage door repairs,” Birkett said. “Being a local 
business, we can usually service a broken door 
within an hour, making for happy customers.”

Birkett cites that 
more than “80% of 
our jobs are from 
returning customers 
and their referrals to 
friends and neigh-
bors.” In addition to 
the customer satisfac-
tion, Birkett is pleased 
with the Village’s sup-
port for business and 
how Village officials 
and employees are 
“very congenial when 
we need to work with 
them.”

Long-time Lynwood Businesses
Are Thriving Family Enterprises

(top) The Preferred Window and Door place of busi-
ness with the firm’s fleet of vehicles for providing 
customer service.  Andy Birkett, president of Preferred 
Window and Door, in the showroom of his business.

(bottom) A display of just a few of Busch Plastics wide 
range of products, which include decorative items, 
awards, podiums and window well covers. Mayor 
Eugene Williams (right) and Frank Busch, president of 
Busch Plastics, with a giant Lynwood golf ball created 
by the Busch firm.
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As we celebrate this joyous season, we take a moment to thank you all for everything you do to 

make our community the greatest in the Midwest. Your joyful spirit and kindness this time of year 

makes being a Lynwood resident something to be proud of.

We want to wish you all health, prosperity, and season’s greetings during the holidays. May your 

celebrations be bright, and may your 2014 rival your greatest aspirations for a new year.

Happy Holidays,

Mayor Eugene Williams

Clerk Karen Wingfield-Bond

Trustees  McKinley Dillingham, Tim Dunlap, Lee Hurston,  
William Lebeter, Willie Sims, Rich Stephens

and the Dedicated Village of Lynwood Staff
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American Family Mutual Insurance Company and its Subsidiaries
Home Office – Madison, WI 53783
amfam.com

© 2013 002146 – Rev. 11/13

`Tis the season!

Wishing you and your family moments
of magic to make your holidays bright.
Thank you for the opportuity to serve
you in the new year.

D Tyler Agency, LLC.
2328 Glenwood Dyer Rd
Lynwood, IL 60411
Bus: (708) 474-2055

www.facebook.com/dtyleragency

The 2014 season for the Lynwood Little League is
quickly approaching. We are excited to welcome back our

kids who have played in previous years as well as those who
have never played. A team sport gives kids an opportunity

to develop key skills and friendships
that will last a lifetime.

Join us January 25 or February 8 at
Lynwood Annex Building – located behind the
Fire Department - 3107 Glenwood Dyer Rd.
Also a sign up will be held February 1 at

Ho Chunk Sports & Expo Center - 10 Southland Dr,
across from the Glenwood-Lynwood Library.

For more details contact
TJ Tracy 708-668-3945,

Chris Groom 708-439-6176 or
McKinley Cummins 708-247-7141.

Be sure to ask about volunteer opportunities as well.

Vernon Park Church 
of God in Its Final 
Construction Stages 

Emergency Services Seeking 
Community Volunteers    

The nearly finished exterior of the Vernon 

Park Church of God is now visible south 

of the new Joe Orr Road, near Stony 

Island Avenue.  The 48,000-square-foot edifice 

is in the final stages of construction on the 

church’s 73-acre property in Lynwood.  The 

construction of the building is the first phase 

of a Vernon Park Church project that could 

include residential and commercial development, 

according to Jerry Jones, Lynwood building 

commissioner.  Vernon Park Church, currently 

located in Chicago, has approximately 1,200 

members.

The Lynwood Emergency Services 

Department is seeking volunteers.  

Emergency Services Department 

personnel assist the Police and Fire Departments 

with traffic control at accidents, fires and other 

emergency situations. The volunteers also help 

police with crowd control at festivals and provide 

safety patrols at other special events.  Additional 

information or an application is available by 

phoning 708-935-5796.

The Lynwood Chamber of Commerce has 

initiated a Lynwood Rewards program 

to encourage residents and visitors to 

shop local businesses. The Chamber will send 

Lynwood Rewards emails to persons  

interested in special offers, exclusive 

sales and Village business news.  It 

is encouraging residents to sign up 

at lynwoodchamber-lcc.com/contact.  

Registrants are requested to enter the word 

“Rewards” in the comment section on the 

Web site.  A $100 cash prize will be awarded 

to a lucky resident who registers for Lynwood 

Rewards before January 1.

Lynwood Chamber Rolls 
Out Rewards Program to 
Promote Local Shopping     
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www.preferredwindowanddoor.com
708-895-DOOR (3667)

1 Hour Service*
Fast and friendly service is our expertise. We can have one of our
Uniformed Technicians out to repair your door within the hour.

Galvanized Springs
Corrosion resistant, long lasting springs offer up to 50%.
Longer cycle life than industry standard springs.

Factory Direct
We buy ALL our products direct so you SAVE the Middle-Man Mark-Up.

Only 1 Company in Chicagoland Offers...

Our Services:
• Residential:

• Overhead Garage Doors
• Entry Doors •Windows

• Commercial:
• Rolling Steel & Sectional
• Overhead Doors & Operators
• Automatic & Manual Entry Doors
• Fire Doors

For Over 15 Years We Have Served Your Community
with Quality Service at Affordable Prices

WeOffer A
Lifetime

Warranty On
Springs

*Some Restrictions Apply

Broken Springs & Cables Replaced

S
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We ServiceAll Brands ofGarage Doors &Operators

19716 BurnhamAvenue, Lynwood, IL 60411
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Village of Lynwood, IL
Incorporated in 1959: 51 years of progress

10
ZUMBA
classes a
week!

®

3275 Glenwood Dyer Rd.
Lynwood, IL 60411

www.cumbiafitness.com
Ten weekly classes offered
Monday through Saturday

Morning and Evening Classes Available
Florestela Gonzalez

(773) 620-1555

NewYear...NewYou!

21551 Lincoln Highway • Lynwood, IL

M-F 8am-6pm • Sat 8am-4pm • Closed Sunday

Your One-Stop Complete Auto Center

■ Check engine light on? Vehicle running poorly?
Failed Emissions? Diagnosis fee of $69.99
is waived when recommended repairs are
performed. Not valid with any other offer.

• Tires
• AlignmenTs
• BrAkes
• Air Conditioning
• Cooling SyStemS
• Tune-ups
• ShoCkS & StrutS
• eleCtriCAl

diAgnoStiCS
• emiSSion repAirS
• ChArging SyStemS
• engine repAirS
• driveAbility

FREE Engine/Service Engine
Soon Light Diagnosis

3 pc. Living Room Set
$29900

2PC LIVING ROOM SET

$9900

Mattress
Sets
Full,

Queen
or King

$199.00
12 x 16 Carpet

$69.00

Bring this Ad &
Receive A

Queen
Pillowtop Set

Mattress &
Box SpringNo Purchase Necessary

FREE
Picture

$29900

PEREZ USED HOTEL FURNITURE
liquidators

332 E. Sauk Trail • S. Chicago Hts, IL

(708) 753-1940
Open 7 Days a Week Monday-Saturday 9-6 Sunday 10-5

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC • WE DELIVER

Do You Wonder What Happens To The Fine Furniture
That Are in Hotels After They Remodel?

Perez Furniture Has It!!!
“Specializing in Used Hotel Furniture”

USED FURNITURE
• Living Room Sets • Sofa Beds • Couches • Chairs • Occasional Tables
• Televisions • T.V. Stands • Bedroom Sets • Armoires • Night Stands
• Dressers • Chest • Mirrors • Pictures • Lamps • Desks • Mattress Sets
• Dinette Sets • Office Furniture • Drapes • Spreads • AND LOTS MORE

Get Cash for the Holidays!

Lynwood Recycling pays cash for
the following:
•Scrap Metal
•Junk Cars

•Copper
•Aluminum

•Brass
•Batteries

We Pay Top Prices…Bring in and get
cash today.
Data Destruction Services Available


